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Next meeting  
24 July 2017 
 
 
5.30 for 6.pm 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
Julie’s arrival  

Attendance	(by	Sunday	

6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	

ph	478	8467		
Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

	

Keith’s	Korner		
	
“Well	it	has	certainly	been	a	baptism	of	fire.		The	first	meeting	-	
committees,	the	second	meeting	–	board,	the	third	meeting	–	
forum,	and	in	between	the	very	sad	demise	of	Enid	and	Inge.		
		
What	has	lightened	matters	is	the	arrival	of	our	French	Exchange	
Student	Julie	Deauxais.		What	a	delightful	young	lady	she	is	and	
from	the	writer’s	conversations	with	her,	highly	intelligent	as	well.		I	
am	sure	she	will	make	the	most	of	her	time	in	New	Zealand	and	will	
respond	well	to	the	New	Zealand	way	of	life.		Her	English	is	
absolutely	immaculate	and	even	better	than	my	French	with	its	
Parisian	accent.	
		
It	was	good	to	hear	from	the	various	directors	as	to	their	plans	for	
the	new	year	and	can	I	apologise	for	failing	to	thank	them	for	their	
presentations	as	thanks	were	well	due.	
		
Having	heard	from	the	directors	with	their	plans	for	next	year	I	will	
now	assemble	my	goals	for	the	year	and	post	them	on	my	rotary	
page.		Given	my	skills	that	may	not	be	immediate.”	
President	Keith. 
 
Last meeting. 
President Keith started the meeting with a moment's silence in 
memory of Enid Asquith and Inge Jenkins. 
Notices. 
The website is being updated and Steve W needs pictures 
and a sentence. 
Ladies Day – a play at the Rose Centre, Belmont on Thursday 
17 August. Tickets $20 from Steve G, our Facebook page or 
by paying the charitable trust 12-3107-0062053-00. 
 
Steve J thanked the club for its condolences and said Inge 
can be viewed at Dils. Please wear the your PHF if you have 
one to the funeral. The service ill be available online if you 
cannot make it. Funeral Friday 12.30pm Dils. 
Paul Asquith thanked the club for their expressions of 
sympathy and attendance at Enid's funeral. 
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	 24	July	 31	July	 7	August	 14	August	
	 Daniel	Watson	

MD	Vertich	IT	Services	

“Cybersecurity:	Four	key	
defences	to	protect		yourself	
from	a	ransomware	
meltdown."	

Club	Meeting	

Committee	

Meetings	

Governor	David	Oliphant	

D9910	Governors	Club	

Visit	

	

Partners	Night	

Inter	School	Debate	

Pinehurst	School	vs	

Rangitoto	College	

Grace	 Robyn	Young	 John	Pearson	 David	Aickin	 Doug	Dempster	
Reception		 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 Lynette	Miller	 Don	Pratt	 Beverley	Lea	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 Bob	Baird	 Bob	Baird	
Fellowship	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	 All	 Warwick	Moulton	
	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 Committee	 Paul	Asquith	
	 John	Pearson	 John	Pearson	 	 Sue	Yi	
Stewards	 Peter	Garnett	 Barry	McLean	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Martin	Reiss	
	 Alan	Astrop	 Monica	Webb	 Bruce	Dunlop	 Alan	Astrop	
	 Carol	Caulfield	 Alistair	New	 Alistair	New	 Peter	Jollands	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 Michelle	Machin	 	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 Martin	Reiss	 	 Pres.	Keith	Young	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	
Thank	Speaker	 Peter	Jollands	 	 TBA	 Bruce	Dunlop	
Parting	Thought	 John	Pearson	 Doug	Dempster	 Peter	Garnett	 Steve	Goeldner	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Students	Contact	Details:	

  
DG’s visit 7 August -please pay Bob. Members $5 Guests $25. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Club forum. President Keith conducted two straw polls which favoured weekly 
meetings and continuing with the grace. 
 
PR – continue to promote the club through social media especially on Facebook 
and increase the public understanding of what Rotary does. 
Facebook link –
https://www.facebook.com/428679097199407/photos/582514721815843/ 
 
Club development – try younger members of Rotary families who know all about 
Rotary. Put a Rotary sticker on your car. The satellite club at Hobsonville is in 
need of a new enthusiastic leader. It is hoped to have an information stall at the 
Browns Bay Markets. 
 
Fellowship – the DG’s visit is on 7 August . ‘Fellowship is the cement that holds 
Rotary together’. It is intended to have partners’ evenings every six weeks and 
two joint meetings. Ian Collard is the new bar chief. They are looking at – wine 
appreciation, Murray McCully speaking , Christmas party, barbecue, degustation 
menu, quiz night, visit, ethnic night, TGIF, overnight train trip. 
 
International – Vanuatu needs a new local Rotarian to replace Ruffino who has 
done sterling work. The committee is looking for more local paper coverage 
particularly with the link to Cambodia. New funding will be needed if we are to 
have another student from Cambodia in 2018/19. International Youth Exchange – 
we currently have two overseas- Bonnie and Nick and Julie here in New Zealand. 
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We have a Romac child arriving for treatment at the end of the month. See Bernie if 
you can help. We will continue to support Erks, Foundation and try for more 
Centurions. They also want to apply for a district or global grant. 
 
Community-Steve said Nick is currently in a cabin in the Norwegian woods. Continue 
with Trees for Survival, Sherwood reading, Christmas giving, Ryla, Interact, Muna, 
Interschool debate, Science/tech forum and Challenge camp. Fundraising may use 
‘give a little’, Pinehurst barbecue and Rose Theatre play. 
Julie introduced herself to the club. She lives on the west coast of France and is very 
glad to be here having heard of the programme a year ago. 
 
Parting thought – love is the only fire with no insurance. 
 
Email from Don Hall  
 
Hello Carol. 
Thank you for sending out the notification of the deaths of Inge and Enid – what a body 
blow to both Steve and Paul; and to members of East Coast Bays Rotary. 
A friend picked up the message from Facebook but it has not yet come to my 
Facebook page. 
Inge was a lively personality of Rotary who will be sorely missed, albeit she has not 
been active for some time. I did not know Enid quite so well but I always noticed how 
friendly she was and how well received she was by those around her. 
Janet and I won't be able to attend either funeral as we are in St Ives, Cambridgeshire 
UK at present and are not due home until 2 August. 
Please pass our good wishes to the club and tell them we are thinking of them during 
this difficult time. I'm sure the Club will give every support to both Steve and Paul, be 
willing to listen to them when they need to talk about their loss and give space to them 
to follow their own particular grief path knowing they are surrounded by friends who 
care. 
We will be holding Steve, Paul and the club in our prayers during this time. 
Every blessing 
Janet and Don  


